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Section Chair Report  

Hello Colorado AWHONN Members & Friends! 

It is with much gratitude that I write this AWHONN newsletter article.  

Our Colorado Section has so much to offer through education and net-

working.  I am proud to be a part of this organization! 

Our Colorado Section has enjoyed an amazing year with two outstanding 

conferences and several chapter meetings.  Since our last newsletter, we 

have sponsored two impressive events.  In August, St. Maryôs and the 

western chapter hosted Lisa 

Miller for a discussion around  legal issues in the perinatal setting.  Lisa was 

inspiring, engaging and insightful.  Her practical tips gave us ideas to improve 

both our documentation and communication. 

In October, we joined with our colleagues (obstetricians, midwives, anesthesi-

ologists and family practice providers) to sponsor the 5th Harvey Cohen Mater-

nal Morbidity &Mortality (MMM) conference at the CU south campus.  There 

were over 400 perinatal care providers in attendance!!  The 

cases were thought provoking and the venue was fantastic.  

This is one of my personal favorite educational events of the 

year.  Planning has already started for the 2019 event.  

Watch for specific details so you can mark your calendars 

and make an effort to attend the 2019 MMM Conference.   

We are also in the process of planning our April Colorado Section conference.  This year we will be at 

the Antlers Hotel in Colorado Springs on April 25th (evening) and April 26th (all day).  We have a won-

derful planning team and this yearôs conference promises to offer amazing speakers and a great hotel to 

host the event.  I am especially excited about Thursday night when we will provide topic-based small group dinners at lo-

cal restaurants in downtown Colorado Springs.  What a creative idea to promote education, discussion and an opportunity 

to meet new members!! 

As we head into this holiday season, I give thanks for each one of the Colorado members I have been fortunate to meet 

and work with during my two years as your  Colorado Section Chair.  It has been an honor to serve in this capacity and I 

certainly have learned a lot about our organization and the amazing nurses we have throughout this state.  I am pleased to 

pass the baton to Izzi Campanella who is excited to take on the role of state chair in 2019.  Izzi will in turn, hand me her 

baton and I will continue to lead as the Denver chapter coordinator.  I look forward 

to seeing  many of you at our upcoming 2019 events.   

Thank you for the opportunity to be your CO AWHONN Section Chair these past 

two years!! 

Blessings, 

Amy Dempsey MSN, RNC 
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Secretary/Treasurer Update 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Fall CO AWHONN Members!  
 
Starting in November, AWHONN headquarters will begin working with each section to transition 
our local bank accounts into one centralized account that will be managed at headquarters. This 
change will cut down on much of the administrative work the sections currently do to manage and 
transition financial accounts during leadership changes. The new system will allow AWHONN 
headquarters to pay all of our section invoices through a cloud based system called Bill.com, de-
posit checks and process any credit card payments, and eliminate our need to submit quarterly re-
ports. We will continue to have full access to our section funds in the new account.  
 
This transition will streamline the accounting functions for our section, and most importantly, it 
will allow us to focus on what is important- serving our Colorado section members!  
 
The Colorado section transition is scheduled to begin in January 2019. This will coincide with our 
time-frame for accepting exhibitor payments for our 2019 conference. While this process may be a 
bit of a challenge initially (change is always difficult!), it will prove beneficial for both our section 
and our conference,  This system will eliminate the often steep fees charged to our section for us-
ing financial platforms such as PayPal to process exhibitor payments. The funds saved will be di-
rectly applied to supporting our annual conference.  
 
I am optimistic that once in place this change will be a welcome addition to the way we do busi-
ness!  
 
Looking forward to sharing with you the amount saved by avoiding processing fees!  
 
Until then!  
Rachelle Woods MSN, RN     
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Legislative Happenings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello CO AWHONN Members!  

 Please allow me to introduce myself;   I am Michele (Mic) Zywiec the new legislative coordinator for 
Colorado AWOHNN.  I have been a nurse for 28 years, all which have been in Womenôs health including 
labor and delivery, reproductive medicine, NICU and postpartum.  I am currently the director of Family 
Birthplace in Glenwood Springs Colorado.  I am very passionate about womenôs health and the thought of 
being able to help educate and take part in the legislation of womenôs health is very exciting for me.  If you 
are interested and would like to be added to the legislative email list, please contact me.   My contact infor-
mation is listed below.   

In July the Colorado House Bill 18-1006 passed.  This is the bill that enforces the Colorado screen-
ing exams.  It discusses metabolic screening and hearing screening that are mandated.  There are minimal 
changes. As healthcare providers we should provide education to parents to help ensure testing is done on 
newborns.  At a recent event, the state provided information that the state will pay for further testing for in-
fants that have positive results to help the parents get the care their infant requires.   

In July the U.S. House passed the Nursing Workforce Reauthorization Act.  It will support the nursing 
workforce development programs through 2022.  This bill supports recruitment, retention and advanced ed-
ucation of skilled nursing professionals.   

AWHONN has signed a letter to US senators opposing the confirmation of Judge Brett Kavanaugh to the 
US Supreme Court.  His record indicates he is opposed in his judicial and constitutional philosophy to re-
productive rights and access to healthcare that would affect AWHONN positions.   

On August 28 Lynn Johnson of Jefferson County Colorado was appointed to be Assistant Secretary of Fam-
ily Support at the Department of Health and Human Services.  She will be overseeing the Administration 
for Children and Families and the Office of Refugee Resettlement.   

Until next time!  

Michele (Mic) Zywiec MSN, RN, BC-OB  

Michele.zywiec@vvh.org or miczywiec@yahoo.com  

 

 


